

Commonwealth of Massachusetts

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF HOUSING & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

ONE ASHBURTON PLACE, ROOM 2101 BOSTON, MA 02108 www.mass.gov/eohed

TELEPHONE

FACSIMILE

(617) 788-3610

(617) 788-3605

CHARLES D. BAKER GOVERNOR

KARYN E. POLITO LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

> JAY ASH SECRETARY

October 28, 2015

Mayor Joseph Curtatone City of Somerville 93 Highland Ave Somerville, MA 02143

Dear Mayor Curtatone,

Thank you for submitting an application for consideration during the 2015 MassWorks Infrastructure Program funding round.

On behalf of the Baker-Polito Administration, I would like to congratulate you on your project being selected for a \$3,340,000 MassWorks Infrastructure Program grant. The Executive Office of Housing and Economic Development (EOHED) received 101 applications requesting \$245 million in funding and the selection process was highly competitive.

All MassWorks grant recipients will receive a formal award letter and are required to execute a contract setting forth the scope of work and terms and conditions of the grant award. The City of Somerville should not proceed with any work to be reimbursed through the MassWorks Infrastructure Program until that contract has been fully executed by EOHED and the City of Somerville. This letter is not binding on EOHED, does not confer any rights to the City, and shall be superseded by such contract upon execution.

MassWorks staff will be in touch with you soon to discuss next steps. If in the meantime you have any questions about the award, please feel free to contact the program staff at 617-788-3631 or by email at MassWorks@state.ma.us.

We look forward to working with you to advance this important project.

Sincerely,

Secretary Jay Ash

Executive Office of Housing & Economic Development